
R E S O L U T I O N  20 -  APPROVING OPENING 
 ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 
 FROM 7 A.M. TO 9 P.M. ON 
 JUNE 2, 2020, FOR PRIMARY 
 ELECTION 
        
            
Motion by ______________, second by _______________,  
 
 
WHEREAS, pursuant to Iowa Code Section 21.4(2), the Warren County Board of 
Supervisors met in a meeting at 3 p.m. June 1, 2020, with less than 24 hours’ notice to the 
public prior to the meeting to discuss opening the Administration Building from 7 a.m. to 
9 p.m. for the primary election to be held on June 2, 2020; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Board of Supervisors must state the nature of the good cause justifying a 
departure from the normal notice requirements; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Board of Supervisors has previously closed the Administration Building 
to comply with the Iowa Governor’s prohibition on gatherings of more than 10 persons 
during the COVID-19 outbreak, until further notice; and  
 
WHEREAS, the Iowa Code (2020) specifically addresses issues related to an election: 
that the Courthouse shall remain open on election day (Iowa Code Section 49.123); that 
persons including reporters shall be allowed to be present at polling places (Iowa Code 
section 49.109(8)); and that the County Auditor shall accept ballots turned in by hand on 
election day (Iowa Code 53.17(1)(a)). 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT, the Warren County Board of Supervisors hereby approves 
opening the Administration Building from 7 a.m. to 9 p.m. on June 2, 2020, for the 
primary election, in compliance with Iowa Code Sections 49.109(8), 49.123, and 
53.17(1)(a) (2020). 
  
APPROVED this 1st day of June, 2020.   
 

  __           ______________________________ 
Aye Nay Aaron DeKock, Chair                                                    
 
  __                          
Aye Nay Doug Shull, Vice-Chair                                               
 
  __         ______________________________ 
Aye Nay Crystal McIntyre, Member                                                        

 
 
ATTEST: _____________________________________ 
      Traci VanderLinden, Warren County Auditor     
 


